
WHOLE FOODS COMMUNITY CO-OP, INC.

MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 2005 BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

As approved by the Board on October 24, 2005

DATE:

Monday, September 26, 2005

TIME:

5:00 PM

LOCATION:
WFC Annex, 1522 E. Superior Street

Attended by:
Katie Neff Dawson, Jean Sramek, Dennis Kaleta, Chad Coffey, Jeri Brysch, Lynn Fena and Chris Edwardson. 

Also present:
Sharon Murphy, General Manager and Penny Nemec, Administrative Assistant.  

Motion, seconded and carried is abbreviated as MSC, followed by the names of the maker, second and vote tally.   U = unanimous vote.  

Jean called the meeting to order at 5:03 PM.  

Board members were prepared and no conflicts of interest were raised.  Chad did not bring the compliance report for D#8.   Chad served as timekeeper for the meeting. 

Member Linkage:

A member asked Chris about WFC suppliers and why the Co-op purchases from large corporations rather than from small ones.  Chris responded by stating that the Co-op does purchase goods from small local businesses and named examples, such as our farmers and suppliers of salmon and maple syrup.  Chris also suggested to the member that he could join the Food Policy Committee.  


Jean declared a need for closed session to discuss expansion and budget issues.


Jean declared an exit from Closed Session at 5:40 PM.  

***OPEN SESSION***


Sharon passed around a confirmation letter from The Minnesota Solar Electric Rebate Program regarding the $5,440 solar energy rebate WFC will receive.  

MSC (Jeri, Katie, 5-0 Lynn abstained) to approve August 22, 2005, open and closed session Minutes as submitted. 

Important Dates:
· Annual Membership Meeting, Wednesday, September 28, at the new site (610 E. 4th St.)

· Agenda setting meeting, Monday, October 3, 9 AM at WFC Annex

· WFC Board Special Closed Session, Monday, October 10, 5 PM at WFC Annex, if needed

· Deadline for October Board meeting packet, Thursday, October 13, noon

· WFC Board Meeting, Monday, October 24, 5-7 PM at WFC Annex (tentative based on availability of new Board members)

Management Report:


A mistake was made on the Board election ballots sent out with the Annual Report.  A corrected ballot will be mailed to the membership on September 27, 2005.  Instructions on the original ballot indicated three open positions; there are four open positions.  The second ballots will be a different color and will be accepted through October 7, 2005.  Election results will be announced shortly thereafter.  WFC will continue to collect all ballots for inclusion of any comments from the Board survey forms.  

Sharon recommended moving future application deadlines back one week to allow time for a Board member to proof the ballot.  


The FY 2005 audit has not been fully completed.  Sharon distributed a tax-benefit analysis of the impact that issuing a patronage rebate would have on WFC’s tax liability.  


MSC (Chris, Lynn, U) to not issue a patronage rebate for the FY 2005, in order to further invest in the new store.


Reviewed the July and August 2005 Income Statements.  The August statement was distributed at the meeting although Finance Committee members received a copy prior to the meeting.

Membership Report:
MSC (Jeri, Lynn, U) to approve 54 new members.  

Compliance Reports:

· D#8 Food Policy Committee Compliance Report assigned to Chad was tabled for the October Board meeting.

· D#13 Membership Committee Charter Compliance Report assigned to Lynn was reviewed and accepted barring any objections.  

· MSC (Lynn, Katie, U) to amend the Membership Committee Charter Policy D#13 to delete section 1.A. (A Statement of WFC’s Commitment to Members with respect to member education, services, diversity and involvement, public service, and commitment to the co-op movement) from the Membership Committee Charter as the Board has adopted the Statement of Commitment as its ENDS Policies.  Lynn proposed examination of all committee charters as a retreat topic or at a future Board meeting.

· B#10 Community Commitment Compliance Report assigned to Sharon was reviewed and accepted barring any objections.

· B#4 Financial Performance/Audit Compliance Report assigned to Sharon was tabled for the October Board meeting.

Old Business:


Discussed time-line and logistics for the Annual Meeting.  Suggested that the Board take full advantage of the opportunity to introduce themselves and Board candidates to the membership. 

New Business:

Sharon distributed handouts on current developments with organic legislation.   

Discussed Cooperative Board Leadership Development, a pilot program from Cooperative Development Services (CDS), for ongoing and connected board development.  Jean will participate in an information session conference call.  

Proposals:

Possible retreat topics:  change the date of the Annual Meeting to earlier in the year before the Board elections; review Committee Charters.  

MSC (Jeri, Katie, U) to adjourn at 7:13 PM.  

After the meeting, the Board toured the new site.  Much of the equipment (coolers and freezers) has arrived, most of the linoleum flooring on the retail level has been installed, front entrance automatic doors have been installed, and the retail level has been colorfully painted. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Penny Nemec, Administrative Assistant


